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Submission to Plastic Bags Levy Senate Inquiry

The Newcastle Greens wishes to register its support for Senator Bob Brown’s bill for a levy on plastic bags, which is aimed at reducing the approximately 6 billion bags used in Australia every year.

We consider such a levy to be a necessary step to alleviate the current serious problems resulting from the massive amount of plastic bags that are continually disposed of in landfill dumps throughout the country and that litter our waterways, parks and roads.

The sheer scale of the over-use of plastic bags in Australian society, which is mainly generated by the supermarket chains, represents an enormous wastage of energy and financial resources. The discarded bags are not only destructive to the natural environment, they are also dangerous to wildlife, including birds, fish, whales and other ocean animals which mistake plastic for jellyfish.

A significant precedent for a levy was set by Ireland last year, resulting in a dramatic 90% cut in plastic bag use in the first five months.

The point has long been reached where similar action is needed in Australia. Introduction of the levy needs to be accompanied by a positive Government promotional/educational campaign highlighting the resulting benefits to the environment and the society generally, while also stressing that the levy is an optional tax, as those wishing to avoid paying it can take their own bags when shopping.

The Newcastle Greens believes that many Australians are concerned about the unnecessary over-supply of plastic bags and would support measures aimed at reducing their use. We urge the Senate Inquiry to make a favourable recommendation in support of Senator Brown’s bill for a levy.
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